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HAPPY 4TH OF JULY 

Thanks to all of our retired Service members who 

have helped keep the 4th free for all of us. 

General Membership Meeting 

Thanks to Pat Nagroni for stepping in and taking 

the minutes for me at the June meeting.  

   Rick Bello stated that no one is stepping up to 

help in the planning of a September 75th 

anniversary celebration.  He felt that with such 

lack of interest we may just stick to doing the 

regular dinner. Ed suggested that a potluck type 

dinner with the club supplying hotdogs and 

burgers and members bringing the fixins.  Will be 

brought up again to see if anyone shows interest 

it helping out.  

Since the regular July meeting night falls on the 

4th, the July meeting will be held on Thurs. July 11 

at 6:30.  Hope to see everyone there.   

   As a reminder to our new members, you must 

attend 2 meetings by the November meeting in 

order to maintain your membership in the club.  

Several of you have not attended any.  

Board Meeting Minutes 

Board meeting of June 27.   

As I am sure you all have noticed, the hyacinths 

are gone!  You can now use the ramp without fear 

of getting bogged down in the hyacinths matt.  

Thanks to Steve Meitner and his crew for 

removing them.  We still need a long term 

solution, but this is great for the present. The 

board O.K.’d a proposal by Steve Meinter to add 

cable and wood booms around the back of the 

walk ways to keep the hyacinths from getting 

clogged behind these areas.   

Port Captains report: The compressor on the 

fridge was not able to be fixed the first time, so 

more parts are arriving, it is under warranty. 

Since this meetng, the cooler compressor has 

stopped working.  Bob is suppling a fridge as a 

temporary fix to put some drink product in.  

Please be understanding that not every brand will 

fit in a smaller unit.  

  The County came and trimmed and cut down 

some trees and vegetation along the levee.  

 Bob is getting more materials to run the gutter 

downspout water directly into the slough which 

should help over taxing the septic in a wet winter.  

    Be careful when using the ramp as part of the 

metal is lifting up.  Bob has talked to Brad Beck 

about working on this.  

 

 

 

Dinners 

For those that were not at the June dinner, you 

missed a great steak dinner put on by Gil Molina 

and crew.  Thanks to all that helped.  

  The next dinner will be on July 20 and will be 

hosted by Gil Delgado and tri-tip and cheesy 

potatoes (plus fixins) will be served. Always 

looking for help at set-up at 8:00 a.m and then 

cleanup after. 

At the last dinner we sold out at 140 tickets.  This 

was too many.  It was decided that we will begin a 

reservation system for the dinners.  You must 



 

 

make your reservations by Wed. the week of the 

dinner. Info will follow on how we will be doing 

this.   We are also limiting the number of guests a 

member can bring to 4 and total number of 

tickets sold to 120.  Several of our members did 

not get to purchase tickets as there were so 

many guests.  

    If you reserve a table through Bob, please state 

the number of seats you will be using as people 

reserve the entire table and then do not fill the 

chairs and others are left looking.   

 

Workdays 

Mike Clearwater and Phil Holt will be hosting a 

workday Saturday July 13th starting at 8am. We are 

looking for 4-5 volunteers that are comfortable 

with doing some under the clubhouse work 

(protective suits will be provided) removing debris, 

securing electrical lines and pulling drain line 

tubing to hook up to the clubs rain gutters. A 

couple members could measure walkway and front 

porch cover area for needed plywood material list. 

There is always general grounds clean up needed 

for those that looking for hours.  Hope to see a 

good turnout for this.  

 

 

 

Officers and 
Board   

Commodore Bob Lord 707-635-3995 

Vice Commodore Rick Bello 707-574-5408 

Rear Commodore Philip Holt 530-867-4934 

Secretary Pam Schmeiser 707-592-4395 

Purser Ed Coffelt 707-628-2034 

Board Chair Ed LaRue 707-372-5240 

Director Manny Bettencourt 707-685-1898 

Director Rosie Tamplen 530-902-9771 

Director George Reber 916-833-2862 

Director Mike Caponio 707-880-0342 

Port Captain  Bob Lord 707-635-3995 

Bar Chair Pam Schmeiser 707-592-4395 

Co-Bar Chair Eric Arnold 530-219-0932 

Raffle co-Chair Ed LaRue 707-678-4721 

Raffle co-Chair Shaun Kett 707-474-7983 

Decoration Chair Vacant   

Kitchen Chair Larry Nixon 707-365-2134 

Publicity Chair Linda Carpenter 707-678-3622 

Photographer David Burke 530-753-8264 

Workday Co-
Chair Mike Clearwater 707-290-2595 

Workday Co-
Chair Vacant   

Safety Chair Bob Lord 707-635-3995 

Newsletter Pam Schmeiser 707-592-4395 

Webmaster Rick O'Neill rickmoneill@sbcglobal.net  

Newsletter 
Mailer Mike Caponio 707-880-0342 

Dixon Boat Club Website  
http://dixonboatclub.org/   
http://www.flickr.com/photos/dixonboatclub  

Raffle Sponsor   

Gone Fishin' Marine 707-678-1600  
www.gfmarine.com   
Don't forget members of the Boat Club get 10% off their  

purchases excluding electronics  
Contact member Dana Hooper for DBC dinner supplies, 916-343-9732 

 

 

Calendar of Events 

July 11                    General Meeting 

July 13                    Workday, 8:00a.m. 

July 20                    Dinner (reservations  needed) 

July 25                    Board Meeting 
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